
MEADOW PARK
C O V I D - 1 9  S U P P O R T E R  C O D E  O F  C O N D U C T

A MESSAGE FROM BWFC COVID OFFICER MEGAN REID

Dear Supporter,

We are extremely excited to welcome 
supporters back at Meadow Park again!

However, in light of the circumstances we find 
ourselves in and to ensure your experience at 
Meadow Park is safe and enjoyable, you must 
follow the guidelines outlined in this Supporter 
COVID-19 Code of Conduct.

Strict zones and protocols are in place to 
create a safe environment for all within the 
ground.

Local and national UK Government advice 
should be followed with regards to mixing 
households and travelling between areas in 
different tiers.

By purchasing a match day ticket, you accept 
to follow the ground regulations, as well as 
the additional COVID-19 measures that have 
been put in place to mitigate risk and help to 
protect you as supporters, as well as players, 
management and other staff.

Failure to comply with this COVID-19 code of 
conduct may jeopardise public health. Non-
compliance will be taken seriously and may 
result in disciplinary sanctions which may lead 
to expulsion from Meadow Park.

Best Wishes,

Megan Reid
COVID Officer
Boreham Wood FC



To ensure your safety and the safety of all attending the 
stadium, you must adhere to the following key points: -

•	 If you are feeling unwell or display any potential 
symptoms of COVID-19 you must not attend

•	 If you have tested positive for COVID-19 or have 
been in contact with a positive case in the 14 days 
prior to the event, you must not attend

•	 If you test positive for COVID-19 in the 14 days 
after attending the match, you must inform the 
Club at the earliest opportunity by emailing 
Boreham Wood FC COVID Officer Megan Reid 
megan.reid@covidbwfc.com

•	 If you are self-isolating or in quarantine after 
returning from a country on the quarantine list, you 
must not attend

•	 Please bring and wear a face mask or face 
covering at all times. Only exceptions include 
medically exempt, whilst eating or drinking, or for 
children under 11

•	 Please ensure social distancing at all times
•	 Please keep movement within the stadium to a 

minimum to limit potential contact points and prevent 
congregation

•	 Please follow current UK Government guidance on 
non-household interaction at all times

•	 Please sanitise and/or wash hands at regular 
intervals when within the stadium, specifically on 
entry and exit of Meadow Park

•	 Please be aware you may be temperature checked 
upon entry into Meadow Park and may have to 
show ID.

•	 Please have your ticket ready for inspection upon 
entering the Stadium. ID may be checked, and 
normal ground regulations apply

•	 All tickets are non-transferrable. Please 
be aware BWFC are required to keep attendees 
contact details for 21 days to assist track and trace

•	 Please make yourself aware of your route to/from 
the Stadium before attending the event, including 
gate and arrivals times, as this may have changed 
since your last visit

•	 Please arrive in good time to go through the 
necessary entry procedures

•	 Be aware that non-invasive temperature checks may 
take place. If a supporter’s temperature is found to 
be 37.8C or above on two occasions, then you will 
be refused entry, told to return home immediately 
and book a COVID-19 test

•	 Please bring and wear a face mask or face covering 
at all times

•	 Please maintain social distancing at all times
•	 Where possible please avoid using your hands to 

turn the turnstiles
•	 Please sanitise your hands upon entry into the 

Stadium using the hand sanitiser provided.

•	 Please follow signage and adhere to steward’s 
instructions

•	 Please bring and wear a face mask or face covering 
at all times

•	 Please maintain social distancing at all times
•	 Please do not lean over the pitch perimeter fence
•	 Please try to avoid all unnecessary touching of 

surfaces, your face, eyes or mouth whilst within the 
stadium

•	 Please sanitise your hands whilst within the Stadium 
using the hand sanitiser provided

•	 Spectators should remain in seats during the match 
(where applicable) and where possible avoid any 
face-to-face contact whilst navigating within the 
stadium

•	 Please only sit in your allocated seat or in the 
allocated standing area, and avoid close contact 
with anyone who are not within your household or 
bubble

•	 Please refrain from throwing the ball directly back 
on to the pitch. A ball boy and/or steward should 
be passed the ball to be sanitised before it is 
returned onto the pitch

•	 Extreme care should be taken when shouting, 
celebrating or singing

•	 Priority will be given to people ascending the 
stairs and a keep left policy should always 
operate throughout the stadium with strict 
social distancing procedures in place

•	 Please observe respiratory etiquette. If coughing or 
sneezing, please do so into a tissue and dispose of 
immediately before sanitising hands

•	 When using Stadium toilets, please follow signage, 
practice good hygiene and follow the steward’s 
instructions. Strict social distancing must be followed 
in these areas

•	 Stadium catering is available within Meadow Park. 
We politely remind all supporters to use these 
facilities throughout the match and not just at half 
time to limit queues forming

•	 Spectators bringing children are responsible for 
always supervising them.

•	 Please follow signage and adhere to steward’s 
instructions

•	 Please wear a face mask or face covering at all 
times

•	 Please maintain social distancing at all times
•	 To keep supporters safe and allow for social 

distancing you may be held briefly after the match 
to allow for a staggered exit from the stadium

•	 Where possible, please remain in your allocated 
area until crowds around you have dispersed before 
exiting.
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